
 
 

                                         
 

  
  

 
 

 

 

  
 
    

 
 

    
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

   
 

    
 

  
 

    
  

  
   

  
  

  
 

  
       

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
   

  
 
  
 

U.S. Department 230 Peachtree Street N.W. 
of Transportation Suite 2100 

Atlanta, GA 30303 
Pipeline and Hazardous
Materials Safety 
Administration 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL TO: Matthew.gunn@cenovus.com 

March 6, 2025 

Matthew Gunn 
General Manager 
Superior Refining Company LLC 
2407 Stinson Ave. 
Superior, WI 54880 

Re: CPF No. 2-2024-001-NOPV 

Dear Mr. Gunn: 

On December 5, 2024, the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA) 
issued to Superior Refining Company LLC, pursuant to 49 CFR § 190.207, a Final Order in the 
above-referenced case.  This Order included a requirement to pay the proposed civil penalty, 
with the referenced enforcement action closing upon receipt of payment and completion of the 
terms of the Compliance Order, as determined by the Southern Region Director.  Based on our 
review of the documentation you have provided, PHMSA has determined that you have 
complied with the terms of this Order. 

PHMSA has confirmed receipt of payment of the civil penalty as of October 2, 2024. 
Accordingly, this case is now closed, and no further action is required. Thank you for your 
cooperation in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

James A. Urisko 
Director, Southern Region, Office of Pipeline Safety 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
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